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Monday 29th November 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I hope this finds you well. 

I feel very proud of our children’s work this new school year and it has been a true pleasure 

welcoming face to face gatherings with parents and carers and in gaining a sense of normality, after 

what has been an incredibly difficult year. 

We were hoping that this time round, we would be enjoying a more festive season than the one we 

had experienced last year.  

Unfortunately, the rate of COVID infections is on the rise and we continue to receive new 

information from the Department of Education. At the moment we are waiting advice regarding any 

changes to primary schools regulations. We are in constant communication with Public Health 

England and Haringey Health who continue to review the current national picture. 

It is with regret that, due to the number of infections, we will have to revert to a mainly virtual 

platform for the sharing of any performances such as Xmas Carol singing by each year group.  We are 

still in the process of reaching a final decision on the Early Years Nativity play and Music concert for 

Years 4 and 5 which have already been underway with rehearsals and preparations.  

These may have to take place under the strictest of safety measures or revert to a virtual recording 

of the performance. More information will ensue at the end of this week.  

In the meantime, the staff are working very hard at protecting our children’s morale and maintaining 

standards in teaching and learning.  
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I hope this does not come as a great disappointment and that you 

understand the incredibly difficult decisions that have to be made under the 

current circumstances. I want to assure you that our foremost aim is to 

continue minimising any risks to our children’s health and safety. 

 

I thank you in advance for your support and co-operation. We will keep you updated with any new 

information. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Mrs Stav 
Headteacher  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


